English Language Proficiency Test (ELPT) PSC Recruitment (August 2023)

English Paper

Duration: 3 Hours

Post: Senior Clerk

Maximum Marks: 80

Instructions:

intended to do.

• Read all direction(s) carefully

• Attempt all questions

Section A: Reading (20 Marks)

Carefully read the passage and identify the correct answers from the multiple-choice questions provided below. (20 Marks)

I can hardly understand the importance given to the word research in connection with modern painting. In my opinion, to search means nothing in painting. To find is the thing. Nobody is interested in following a man who, with his eyes fixed on the ground, spends his life looking for fortune and wealth in his path. The one who finds something no matter what it might be, even if his intention were not to search for it, at least arouses our curiosity, if not our admiration. Among the several sins I have been accused of, none is more false than the one I have as the principal objective in my work, the spirit of research. When I paint, I aim to show what I have found, not what I am looking for. In art, intentions are not sufficient and, as we say in Spanish: love must be proved by facts and not by reason. What one does is what counts and not what one

We all know that art is not truth. Art is a lie that makes us realize truth, at least the truth that is given us to understand. The artist must know how to convince others of the truthfulness of his lies. If he only shows in his work that he has searched and researched for how to put over lies, he would never accomplish anything.

The idea of research has often made painting go astray and made the artist lose himself in mental lucubrations. Perhaps this has been the principal fault of modern art. The spirit of research has poisoned those who have yet to fully understand all the positive and conclusive elements of modern art. It has made them attempt to paint the invisible and, therefore, the unpaintable.

They speak of naturalism in opposition to modern painting. I would like to know if anyone has ever seen a natural work of art. Nature and art, being two different things, cannot be the same thing. Through art, we express our conception of what nature is not.

- 1. To Picasso, the author, the man who spends his life "with his eyes fixed on the ground" (lines 5 and 6) represents artists who
- A. don't appreciate modern art
- B. try hard but have no artistic talent
- C. paint only to make money
- D. study the works of the great masters
- 2. The statement "Art is not truth" (line 22) implies that
- A. artists are liars and are basically untrustworthy
- B. art gives us more than truth; it gives us understanding
- C. we should not take art too seriously
- D. we should be prepared to suspend our disbelief when we view art
- 3. According to the author, what is the key difference between "searching" and "finding" in painting?
- A. Searching is more important than finding in the artistic process.
- B. Searching and finding are synonymous in the context of painting.
- C. Finding is the primary objective while searching lacks significance in painting.
- D. Searching leads to curiosity while finding leads to admiration in painting.
- 4. How does the author view the influence of the idea of research on modern art?
- A. The idea of research has often hindered modern art.
- B. Research has greatly benefited modern art by guiding artists' creativity.
- C. Research has been the primary source of inspiration for modern artists.
- D. Research is irrelevant to the development of modern art
- 5. What is the author's perspective on the relationship between nature and art?
- A. Nature and art are interchangeable concepts in the author's opinion.
- B. The author believes that art is an exact representation of nature.
- C. Nature and art are distinct, and art expresses the author's interpretation of nature.
- D. The author suggests that nature serves as a model for artistic techniques.
- 6. In the passage, the author employs the word "unpaintable." Which word could be used as a synonym for "unpaintable"?
- A. Ineffable
- B. Incomprehensible
- C. Intangible
- D. Insurmountable

- 7. What synonym does the author use for "curiosity"?
- A. Intrigue
- B. Inquisitiveness
- C. Wonder
- D. Suspicion
- 8. In the passage, the author mentions "conclusive elements." Which word could serve as a synonym for "conclusive"?
- A. Definitive
- B. Indisputable
- C. Inconclusive
- D. Tentative
- 9. The author speaks of "following a man." What synonym could replace "following" in this context?
- A. Pursuing
- B. Chasing
- C. Tracking
- D. Shadowing
- 10. In the passage, the author talks about "modern art." What word could be used interchangeably with "modern"?
- A. Classic
- B. Vintage
- C. Antique
- D. Contemporary

Section B - Writing (30 Marks)

1. Write an essay on the human rights situation in Tibet today. (150-word)

10 Marks

- 2. Imagine you are the office secretary of the Tibetan Settlement Office, Dharamshala. The Settlement Officer has asked you to notify the community members of a candlelight vigil scheduled for Wednesday, 24th Aug, at 6:30 pm, starting from McLeod Main market square to the courtyard of Tsuklakhang. Write a notice. (150-word) 10 Marks
- 3. Write an essay on:

10 Marks

a) The policy of the Middle-Way Approach to resolve the Sino-Tibet conflict

Or

b) Roles and responsibilities of the civil servants of the Central Tibetan Administration.

Section C-Translation - (10 Marks)

Translate the following into English

यारशः बूटशः र्चेरः ग्रीः रें हिंता

७७। वित्वे वह्या मिट्न वित्व वह्या मिट्न वित्व वह्या वित्व वित्व

यावतः श्र्याकाः श्राम्य विद्यान्त्र विद्यान्य विद्यान्त्र विद्यान्त्य विद्यान्त्र विद्यान्त्र विद्यान्त्र विद्यान्त्र विद्यान्त्र विद्यान्त्र विद्यान्य विद्यान्ति विद्यान्त विद्यान्त्र विद्यान्त्र

क्रमायान्त्र प्रति विश्व स्थित स्थान्त स्थान स्थान

र्चन्त्रीयान्त्राची साल्या विद्यालया के स्त्री के त्या प्रतित्र स्त्रीत्र प्रति के त्या के स्त्रीत्र के त्या के स्त्रीत्र प्रति के त्या के स्त्रीत्र के स्त्रीत्र के त्या के स्त्रीत्र के त्या के स्त्रीत्र के त्या के स्त्रीत्र के स्त्री

वित्येत्रस्ययाः श्रेयाः श्रेष्ट्रम्याः स्वर्याः स्वर्यः स्वर्यः स्वर्यः स्वर्यः स्वर्यः स्वर्यः स्वर्यः स्वर्य वित्ययः विवायः विवायः स्वर्यः स्वर्य

Section D- General Knowledge (20 Marks)

1. When did Nyatri Tsenpo become the first king of Tibet and begin official Tibetan Royal Year? (a) 124 BCE (b) 127 BCE (c) 129 BCE (d) 130 BCE
2. When did the 13th Dalai Lama issue "Tibetan proclamation of Independence"? (a) 1913 (b) 1914 (c) 1915 (d) 1916
3. In which year did the 14th Dalai Lama give 1st Kalachakra Initiation in Norbulingka Palace, Lhasa? (a) 1950 (b) 1952 (c) 1954 (d) 1956
4. When did Indian Prime Minister Jawaharlal Nehru meet the Dalai Lama in Mussoorie's (a) April 1959 (b) April 1960 (c) April 1961 (d) April 1962
5. When did 'People's Liberation Army' China attack India? (a) 1959 (b) 1960 (c) 1961 (d) 1962
6. In which year Tibet Autonomous Region (TAR) formally established by people's republic of china? (a) 1965 (b) 1967 (c) 1969 (d) 1970
7. When did the 14th Dalai Lama present his Five-Point Peace Plan for Tibet in the US Congressional Human Rights Caucus? (a) 1986 (b) 1987 (c) 1988 (d) 1989

8. When was his holiness the Dalai Lama awarded the N	Nobel Prize for	Peace?
---	-----------------	--------

- (a) September 1989
- (b) October 1989
- (c) November 1989
- (d) December 1989
- 9. What was adopted as the supreme law governing the functions of exile Tibetan administration in year 1991
- (a) Constitution of Tibetan in-Exile
- (b) Charter of the Tibetan in-Exile
- (c) Both of above
- (d) None of above
- 10. In which year Dalai Lama issued the historic statement on devolution of power to the elected leaders of Central Tibetan Administration?
- (a) 2009
- (b) 2010
- (c) 2011
- (d) 2012

All the Best